
Saint Gabriel Catholic Community 
At St. Paul Church in Franklin 

At St. Mary of  the Assumption Church in Tilton 

How to reach us 

Phone: Parish Office: (603) 934-5013 
Rel. Education: 286-4554  Youth:  286-1290 
Fax Line:   934-3469 
Mail:    P.O. Box 490, Franklin, NH 03235 
Street Address:  16 Chestnut St. Tilton 
    110 School Street Franklin 
E-mail:   office@stgabrielnh.org 

Pastor:    Rev. Raymond E. Gagnon 
Deacon:    Dc. Thomas Matzke 
Office Mgr:    Claire Connifey  
Bulletin Editor:   Meri-lynn Banton 
Rel Ed. Coord.:   Christine Dzujna 
Youth Minister   Tishie Skaff 
Music Ministry:   Debbi Gibson 
Food Pantry:    John Bruno 
Cemeteries/Maintenance:  Mike Parmelee 

Office Hours 
Monday thru Thursday from 9AM - 4PM 

Food Pantry 
Monday & Friday from 9AM – Noon (Tilton) 

Join us in prayer 
Weekend Mass 

Saturday at 4:00PM (Franklin) & 6:00PM (Tilton) 
Sunday at 8:30AM (Tilton ) & 10:30AM (Franklin) 

Weekday Mass 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday at 8:00AM in Franklin 

Reconciliation 
Saturday at 3:15PM (Franklin) & 5:15PM (Tilton) 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Tuesday from 1:15 to 3:15PM (Tilton) 

Second Sunday of the Month from 3:00–4:00PM (Franklin) 
Ministry to the Sick & Homebound 

Please call the office to request the Sacrament of Anointing or homebound visits. 
Baptism–Marriage 

Call the Parish Office to schedule instruction and the ceremony  

St. Mary  St. Paul 

We’re here for you 



Twenty– Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time  October  17 & 18,  2020 

PARISH FINANCES 

Readings for next Weekend  

Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

October 25,2020  

First   Exodus 22:20 - 26  

Second  Thessalonians 1:5c - 10  

Gospel   Matthew 22:34 - 40  

HAPPENING THIS WEEK 

Sat       Oct  17 10 AM YM—Parish Yard Work Tilton 

Sun      Oct  18 9:00 AM CCD (K-4)                      (BC) 

Mon      Oct 19 6:45 PM KC # 11868 Meeting In Tilton 

Tues     Oct 20 1:15 PM Adoration in Tilton (until 3:15) 

Sat       Oct  24 TBD Corn Maze  

Sun      Oct  25 9:00 AM CCD (K-4)                      (BC) 

We do not have the results of 
Blaise O’Mara carrying a 
large wooden cross up Mt. 

Lafayette and two other peaks last Saturday, Oc-
tober 10.  His goal is to help our seminarians carry 
their burden by raising money to help pay their tui-
tion.  Check out his web page carrythecrossfund-
raiser.org.  You can email Blaise at blaisexoma-
ra@gmail.com for more information on where to 
remit your pledge. If it is more convenient, you can 
make a check out to Blaise, place it in an envelope 
clearly marked for Blaise and we will forward it to 
him. 

We are aware that not everyone is able to 
return to church.  Our reach out is limited, 
so please help us out!  If you know some-
one who is not able to attend mass, we 
would like to at the least send them a 

weekly bulletin.  Bulletins are available on our web site 
stgabrielnh.org,  by mail or by email.  So check with 
your neighbor or friends and let us know in the office 
(934-5013).  We continue to pray for the day that we 
will all be able to worship together. 

ONLY TWO WEEKS LEFT! 
Donôt forget to sell those Angel 
Fair Raffle Tickets.  There are extra 
tickets at the entrances to the 
church.  Victim to COVID 19, there 
will be no óAngel Fairô, as we know 

it, this year. All our other fund raisers have been can-
celled, so we are really depending on a successful 
raffle to help us with our usual expenses.  Please 
reach out to your friends and families, make an effort 
to sell more tickets this year! 

St. Mary Church 
Closed until further notice 

On Saturday night, Sept. 19th, a piece of the ceiling 
fell to the floor.  It was about two feet square, locat-
ed a third of the way down the main aisle.  The in-
surance company does not want anyone to go near it 
until weôve done repairs.  We received a report from 
a Structural Engineer and Are awaiting bids to repair 
the ceiling.  Looks like weôll have to wait for struc-
tural repairs and to repaint the church interior.  Until 
the ceiling hole is repaired, all religious services 
(except Tuesday Adoration) will take place at St. 
Paulôs.  The church hall (including the Food Pantry) 
and the Boutin Center are unaffected.  Weôll keep 
you posted!  St. Maryôs Church opened in1893 and 
is 127 years old. 

We are now passing the baskets (with the long han-
dles) through the church at the Offertory.  Please 
place your weekly donation there. 

Because of the holiday, the financial information 
was not available at the time the bulletin was com-
pleted.  We will catch you up next week. 

NATIONAL VOCATION 

AWARENESS 

Did you know that in our country, compared to 50 
years ago, there are 20,000 fewer priests and 

130,000 fewer religious sisters? At the same time, 
the Catholic population has continued to grow stead-
ily. Many factors have contributed to the decline: 
growing secularism, a lengthened period of adoles-

cence, attitudes about celibacy, etc. During National 
Vocation Awareness week, please pray that young 
people today will hear and respond to Godôs call. 

And do your part to encourage them to consider the 
priesthood and religious life. 

World Mission Sunday 
This Sunday is World Mission 
Sunday, we join the Church 
throughout the world in fulfilling 
our evangelical mission to ñgo out 

into the world.ò  The Society for the Propagation of 
the Faith coordinates programs for evangelization 
and catechesis throughout the world.  Please be as 
generous as you can. 



Sanctuary Lamp 

From this Sunday thru next Saturday, the 
sanctuary lamp in church will burn for these 
intentions:   
St. Paulôs:  Nelson LeFevbre by Theresa 
St. Maryôs:  All Parishioners 

ST. GABRIELõS PRAYER LINE 
If you’d like to call in your prayer requests, this 
month’s contact is Muriel Paradis, 496-9673. You 
can also write in your request in the book at either 
church.  

P  R  
Those who are sick with Covid 19. 

Pope Francisô Prayer Intentions for October– 
The Laityôs Mission in the Church: We pray That 
by the virtue of baptism, the laity, especially women 
may participate more in areas of the Church. 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
Who to vote for?  Obviously, I can’t tell you who to 
vote for, though several people have asked me.  We 
are all (myself included) put on the spot because the 
Church wants us to vote our Catholic-formed con-
science and yet both major parties promote some of 
our beliefs and both contradict (or militantly oppose) 
some of our other values.  While the Republicans cru-
sade for the sanctity of life, the traditional view of Mar-
riage (one man/one woman), religious freedom and a 
withdrawal from warfare, they also deny global warm-
ing, take a hard line on immigrants and refugees and 
are isolationists on the world stage.  The Democrats, 
on the other hand, seriously want to tackle global 
warming, promote health care for all, want to re-
establish international cooperation and show compas-
sion for refugees, they also strongly promote abortion, 
the ‘rights’ of LGBTQ and they tolerate no exceptions 
for  religious moral tenets.  To vote for one party or 
the other, you have to decide which Church teaching 

you want to support and which you want to sacrifice.  
This week’s “Our Sunday Visitor” has suggested an-
other option: The American Solidarity Party.  
They’re on the ballot in eight States (not NH) and cer-
tified as write-in candidates in 28 more (Including NH) 
but, of course, they’re not going to win the election.  
Their platform is based on Christian Democratic prin-
ciples (like other Christian Democratic parties in Eu-
rope).  This means that they are strongly pro-life, pro-
traditional family, anti death-penalty, pro-religious 
freedom, pro-living wage, pro-environment, pro-
international collaboration, and a defender of the dig-
nity of every person.  If these positions closely reflect 
your own, this may be a viable option.  Please check 
it out on the Internet. If you write in Brian Carroll for 
President and Amar Patel for Vice President, you 
won’t be throwing your vote away.  You’ll be helping 
to build a political party that will more closely repre-
sent your views and values on the national stage. I’m 
not telling you who to vote for, just offering another 
option. 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Sat.      October 17
   4:00 PM 
   6:00 PM 

Anticipated Mass 
Thomas & Sara Fitzgerald by Chris & George 
Corrine Sonia by M/M Ron Mills 

Sun.     October 18
   8:30 AM 
 10:30 AM 

Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Deceased Members of the Virgin Family 
Jacques Hebert by Rita & Family 

Mon.         October 19 
                 8:00 AM 

Sts. John de Brebeuf & Isaac Jogues   
Mary Guest by Vincent & Sue Guest 

Tues.      October 20 
    8:00 AM 

Ordinary Weekday 
Gary Kulacz by Marie 

Wed.       October 21 
    8:00 AM 

Ordinary Weekday 
Victoria Sokul by Mary G. Cohen 

Thurs.     October 22 Ordinary Weekday 
No Mass 

Fri            October 23 
    8:00 AM 

Ordinary Weekday 
Richard Crowley by Mary 

Sat.      October 24
    4:00 PM 
    6:00 PM 

Anticipated Mass 
Charlie McAdams by Ann 
Joseph Elias Baker by Patricia Divaio 

Sun.     October 25
    8:30 AM 
               10:30 AM 

Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Frank Bevacqua by Marge & Family 
Nelson Sylvestre by Michelle & Gina  

Liturgical Ministers  - Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time - October 24 & 25, 2020 

 4:00 PM  6:00 PM  8:30 AM   10:30 AM  

Lectors Mark Williams Doug Dube Meri-lynn Banton Ken Merrifield 

Eucharistic Gerry Chenel H Hope Dube H Deacon Tom H Theresa Bachler H 

Greeters Pete Sorette 
Shirley Peverly 

  Peg Halm 
Kelly Chandonnait 



From the desk of Mrs. Dzujna, CRE: 
Strengthening our Church Community is something I 
am passionate about, and I am sure you are wondering 
how can we accomplish this during these times?  Well 
so am I.  The most important thing we can do is Pray.  
Prayer comes in many forms.  One form to consider is 
keeping a prayer journal.  It can include a collection of 
letters to God about your life.  How can you do this?  
Begin by describing your relationship with your best 
friend.  Pray for them when you are done by writing a 
one-sentence prayer.    Then write about your friendship 
with God.  ñIf a care is too small to be turned into a 
prayer then it is too small to be made into a burden.ò 
Religious Education for grades k-4 began on October 4, 
and there is still time to register.  Please know that we 
are doing everything possible to be sure your children 
are safe.  Should you prefer lessons at home, we will 
arrange for packages for your children to work on.  We 
will be available by phone or email, and we are open to 
suggestions and always appreciate your feedback.   
God Bless! 

Youth Ministry:  An outing on Saturday, October 24:  
The Corn Maze at the Beans & Greens Farm.  Tick-
ets are $12,  $8 for ages 9 & Under, and admittance is 
free for ages 2 & Under.  Friends and younger children 
are welcome.  Need to RSVP.  Contact Tishie Skaff at 
Tishie@metrocast.net or 603-776-0272.  Come join us 
for this fun family event. 

St Gabriel Council #11868 
Meetings are held 3rd Monday of the month at 6:45 
PM 

July-December (Tilton) and January-June (Franklin) 
Grand Knight: Mark Lemire  603-738-3101 or email: 
mark.lemire5@gmail.com 

mailto:mark.lemire5@gmail.com


CATHOLIC SERVICES & PROGRAMS 
 

Knights of Columbus 
St. Gabriel Council #11868  

Grand Knight: Mark Lemire   603-738-3101 
Email: mark.lemire5@gmail.com 
Fr. A.J. Timon Assembly #638 (4th Degree) 
Faithful Navigator: Tim Flaherty 603-630-0410 
At www.franklinknights.org 
 

Catholic Schools 
Holy Trinity School (Pre-K to 8) 
19 Gilford Ave. Laconia, NH 03246 
Web:www.holytrinitynh.com 
Phone: 524-3156 
 
St. John Regional School  
(Pre-K to 8) 
61 S. State Street   
Concord, NH 03301 
Web: www.stjohnregional.org  —  
Phone: 225-3222 
 
Bishop Brady High School (9 to 12) 
25 Columbus Ave  Concord, NH  03301 
Web: www.bishopbrady.edu — Phone: 224-7418 
 

Catholic Charities 
Laconia District Office 
528-3035 
17 Gilford Ave., Laconia, 03246 

Counseling - Elderly Services - 
Adoption/Maternity Parish Nurse - 

Children’s Home - Food Bank 
 

St. Francis Rehabilitation  
       & Nursing Center 
406 Court St., Laconia, NH 03246    
 Phone:  524-0466 
 

Parish Outreach 
Franklin Regional Hospital & Gerrish Manor 
Leo St. Pierre  
Merrimack County Nursing Home 
Meri-lynn Banton 
NH Veterans Home 
Rev. Ray Gagnon - Steve Archam-
bault 
Mt. Ridge Nursing Home - Deacon Tom 
Kimberly Rojas 
Golden Crest Senior Resort - Deacon Tom 
At Peabody Home 
Angela Mundy—Christine Dzujna 

 

mailto:mark.lemire5@gmail.com

